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Teller Historic and Environmental Coalition

Minutes of the Board of Directors Annual Meeting

Sunday, January 8, 2023

Woodland Park Professional Building, Conference Center

Present: Sherri Albertson, Jane Lass, Jane Mannon, Dave Martinek, Deb MacDonald, Karla Schweitzer, Erik Stone.  Guests:  Mel McFarland and Chuck Severance. Absent:  Marion Vance, Jean Rodeck and Norm Steen.
The Meeting Commenced at 2:03 p.m.

Welcome/announcements: Dave noted that 2022 was a year of achievement, and to expect 2023 to be full of activity as well.
Treasurer’s Report: Dave discussed the report prepared by Jane Mannon, noting the minor deficit of $203.62. He thanked Jane M for her efforts. The report was accepted by acclamation. 

Old Business: 


SHF Grant: Completed. Dave expressed appreciation for the assistance provided by all involved parties. 


T.H.E. Year in Review. Dave presented a slide show of progress made in 2022, which included receipt of ties/rails from the DDA of W.P. (enough rails for two rail cars) in January, painting/sealing of depot/boxcar (February), baggage car donation from Virginia Shippey in August, and the Breit awards banquet held in October.


Review of 2022 Breit Awards banquet. Dave presented a review of photographs taken at the banquet.  A discussion of the event ensued, with favorable comments on the venue and awards. It was noted that the Crystola Inn is now under new ownership and may not be available as a 2023 venue. Other potential sites were discussed, including those in Cripple Creek. Erik suggested the Community Room in the Teller County Sheriff’s office building. It’s close proximity to the Divide depot (for a quick tour) and McGinty’s Pub (for catering) make it a possible choice. Sherri will look into this venue and others within the county to see what our options might be.

New Business:


Supported organizations.  Dave noted that we support the Victor Penguins and Florissant’s Adopt the Park. Erik spoke on behalf of the county’s request that the Adopt the Park organization hold off on fundraising back in October 2022. Working with the organization and a 
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local Girl Scouts troop, Teller County will now be spearheading the project with other available funding. A possible ground-breaking is scheduled for the Spring of 2023. 


Review of SHF Grant Construction Documents Summary. Chuck utilized a slide show of illustrations to discuss the plans, noting the increased costs since the original plans were made. Erik spoke about Divide’s wastewater expansion for 2024, which will impact the process. Working through the site plans, Chuck pointed out changes/additions to the plan that involved parking, drainage, grading, utilities, etc. Some changes were driven by SHF guidance; others evolved through knowledge of soil quality and other circumstances that presented themselves.  Road trips to see other railroad buildings around the state were helpful in the process, although SHF did not support all of the proposed ideas. A few interior changes were required, including SHF’s requirement for a steel door.  Chuck noted that a mix of reproduction and authenticity will be used in the process. The building’s history as a whole will be recognized by keeping certain parts of boards that were in place when the depot was the Whistlestop Café, Weaver’s Store, etc. 

Election of 2023 officers/directors: There was unanimous acclimation for the renewal of current board members in the positions of chair, secretary, and treasurer. Dave noted that Marion’s absence from meetings due to health concerns has left the Vice-Chair position inactive. Sherri agreed to assume the position as Vice-Chair, which was met with unanimous approval. (Dave subsequently spoke with Marion on January 9th in the afternoon, who supported this decision).  In addition, Deb MacDonald was unanimously moved from the status of “alternate” to a full board directorship. 


2023 Outlook. Dave asked the group to be thinking about the 2023 Breit awards banquet. As noted above, venue options need to be considered. Possible award recipients might include the Two-Mile-High Club and Focus on the Forest. The organization’s Weebly-hosted website is maintained by Sherri, and now offers linked Square usage. T.H.E. now has the capability to sell items, process membership payment, and accept donations. Sherri will work on the associated banking piece of the process. Dave was happy to report that our previous grant coordinator, Charise Boomsma, has agreed to assist us in the next grant round for March 2023. All unanimously agreed that roof replacement is a high-priority and doable project for this year. On a side note – Dave indicated that reinstallation of the damaged Divide railroad sign is on hold.  

The meeting adjourned at 3:57 p.m. 

___________

Karla Schweitzer - Secretary
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